City of Newdale
P.O. Box 70
Newdale, ID 83436
208-458-4068



April 7, 2022
8:00 p.m.

City Council Meeting

Present: Joe Powell, Shayne Hansen, Raymonda Furness, Dal Schwendiman, Dick Dyer, Susan Lott, Dustin Parkinson, Chad Stevens

The Pledge of Allegiance was repeated, and a prayer was given by Susan Lott.

Raymonda Furness made a motion to accept the minutes for March 3, 2022. Shayne Hansen seconded. All voted affirmative.

Shayne Hansen made a motion to pay the bills submitted to pay in April 2022, Raymonda Furness seconded, all voted affirmative.

Dustin Parkinson from Mountain Water Works would like to provide public works service for the City. He would charge around $700 per month.

Dal Schwendiman reported on the water connection going to Yanez on 9000 East. We have moved Ostergar’s meter and run 2” pipe to Yanez houses and installed three meters.  Things on the to-do list are fix water line at Malinda Ricks, Valve by the park and a fire hydrant on Park Street.  We need to get some dirt to landscape at the park.

Dick Dyer spoke about the Highway 33 project and the trucks by the scales.  ITD is coming to speak with us on April 15, at 10:00 am.
Dick also reported on the Land Application site.  The phosphorous levels are too high, and we did not get actual weights on the hay crop that was harvested.  Dick is working with VerNyle Staker to get the problems worked out.
Also discussed an electrical glitch at the water tank (low voltage), water being supplied at the Crapo potato cellar on 11,000 East, we need to check for leaks, the bridge by Harris cellar. Where are the city limit boundary?

Raymonda brought up a complaint about the dogs in town and dog poop everywhere.  We will distribute a reminder to dog owners in the water bills.

The fireworks are set for July 15, 2022 and will cost about $5,500.

Joe Powell reported on activity by the Fremont County Sherriff’s Office.  We had two reports about dogs, and a disturbance reported.


Chad Stevens asked about the electrical at the park, Elk Ridge Electric will come tomorrow to discuss what needs to be done and give us a quote.

The Council discussed the vacant city council position and the need to fill it.  Kevin VanWagner has inquired about being appointed to fill that position.

Shayne Hansen made a motion to adjourn, Raymonda Furness seconded. All voted affirmative. Meeting adjourned at 9:39 pm.
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